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Notice of Withdrawal of Application to Change Listing to 

Main Markets of Tokyo Stock Exchange (TSE) 

 

As indicated in the “Notice of Application to Change Listing to Main Markets of Tokyo 

Stock Exchange” released on November 6, 2014, WirelessGate was proceeding with 

preparations towards changing its listing to the main markets of TSE, and filing the 

application to change. However, at the meeting of the Board of Directors held on 

February 4, 2015, WirelessGate resolved to withdraw this application. 

 

As announced in the notice “Regarding the Recommendation by the Securities and 

Exchange Surveillance Commission (SESC) for an Order to Pay an Administrative 

Monetary Penalty for Insider Trading by an External Recipient who Obtained 

Information Regarding WirelessGate” that was released on December 12, 2014, the 

SESC made a recommendation that an administrative monetary penalty payment order 

be issued to an external recipient who obtained information about WirelessGate. The 

Financial Services Agency (FSA) made the decision to issue the administrative 

monetary penalty payment order, dated January 15, 2015. 

While the recommendation by the SESC for the issue of an order to pay an 

administrative monetary penalty, and the decision made by the FSA to issue the order 

to a trader of WirelessGate’s listed shares is not due to legal violation on the part of 
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WirelessGate, it is a deeply regrettable, and WirelessGate also takes this matter with 

the utmost seriousness. While making renewed efforts to keep employees well informed 

about the management of information relating to insider trading, conformity with 

compliance and rules and regulations for the prevention of insider trading, WirelessGate 

continues working to educate thoroughly with regard to compliance, including 

restrictions on insider trading. 

In addition, as indicated in the notices “WirelessGate Changes (Allows the Resignation 

of) a Representative Director” and “WirelessGate Informally Chooses Director 

Candidates” that were released on January 29, 2015, WirelessGate is planning to 

transfer to a new management structure as of the 11th Annual General Meeting of 

Shareholders to be held on March 27, 2015. By strengthening corporate governance 

and the execution of operations, WirelessGate will once again accelerate its pace of 

growth and increase its enterprise value. 

 

Based on these facts, WirelessGate resolved to temporarily withdraw the application to 

change its market listing at this time. 

However, while WirelessGate will be withdrawing the application today, it will continue 

with preparations to change its market listing in the future. In the event that any new 

items etc., should arise which should be disclosed with regard to this issue, 

WirelessGate will announce this by way of prompt and timely disclosure. 


